
Armed Forces Skeet Association, Inc. 

General Membership Meeting Minutes 

Tucson Trap and Skeet Club 

Tuesday, May 15, 2018 

 

- President Christopher L. Naler called the meeting to order at 1606. 

- The reading of the 2017 general membership meeting minutes were waived.  A motion 

was brought to the floor by Dave Wood and seconded by Van Boerner.  Motion carried. 

 

Officers’ Reports 

 

1. President Chris Naler 

a. Delivered the “State of the Association” report, including the attendance of the 

2018 ASSC, noting that attendance is lower than years’ past. 

b. Discussed elections for Zone 9 (AFSA) and State elections to NSSA.  Dave 

Wood, Chris Naler, Charles Thompson, and Katie Fichtner are up for election. 

c. Thanked everyone for their attendances, participation, and assistance. 

2. Vice President, Steve Johnstone 

a. Recognized Katie Fichtner for her exceptional work on improving the AFSA 

website, creating a social media footprint for the association and bringing our 

digital footprint into the 21st century. 

3. Treasurer, Andy Ulsher 

a. Treasurers’ Report was posted prior to the general membership meeting for all to 

view. 

b. Discussed difficulty receiving shotguns from Remington because of a delay 

between order and receipt.  Delay resulted in ordering of Remington R-1 1911s 

for the 60th ASSC instead of the Model 1100 Sporting shotguns. 

c. Also touched on the increased cost of targets, the 2018 banquet cost and the 

increased cost of prizes.  Prizes for this year include shooting bags from 

Lonesome Charlie’s, RTIC coolers, Browning knives, and silver money clips with 

the AFSA coin logo.  

d. Discussed number of raffle tickets sold for the Kolar shotgun.  337 tickets were 

sold, and the goal was 500.  The amount of tickets sold will still result in a profit 

for the Association.  Further discussion between Brad Felton and the association 

regarding the amount of silver purchased for awards. The cost of approximately 

200 ounces of silver and knives were about the same. 

e. Motion was made by Jim Tiner to approve the Treasurers’ Report as read and the 

motion was accepted by Jerry Wasson.  Seconded by Ed Guiterrez. Motion 

carried. 

4. Secretary Darron M. Todd 

a. Requested that members thank Tucson Trap and Skeet Club for their exceptional 

support and facilities.  Asks the association to solicit bids from clubs that meet the 

host criteria for future ASSCs. 



 

Old Business 

1. Dave Wood and Gary Hunter extensively researched alternate dates for the ASSC and no 

solution was found. 

 

New Business 

1. Awards 

a. Don Root brought a motion to the floor to allow for first time awards and awards 

for Group 2. After continued discussion across the membership, the motion was 

later withdrawn. 

2. Bids (Informational Briefing) 

a. Conservation Park of Virginia presented by Ronnie Garlic  

b. Jacksonville Clay Target Center presented by Steve Johnstone 

c. Questions regarding the clubs’ submission dates were presented. 

d. Presentation of bids closed. 

 

Being no further business to discuss, a motion to adjourn was made by Andrew Winders.  

Seconded by Ed Guiterrez.  Motion carried by the membership. 

 

Meeting Adjourned at 1700 on May 15, 2018. 

 

Darron M. Todd 

Secretary 


